
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
November 1, 2024 

 
Katherine Flores  
Sound Transit Board Administrator 
katie.flores@soundtransit.org  
 

Subject: WSLC’s Recommendation for Sound Transit Labor Liaison Reappointment  
 

Dear Ms. Katherine Flores, 
 
This letter is to notify the Sound Transit Board that the Washington State Labor Council, AFL-
CIO would like to recommend Lisa Bogardus to serve as the Sound Transit Labor Liaison to finish 
the rest of the term that was vacated by Mark Riker. Lisa is the Assistant Executive Secretary of 

the Seattle Building and Construction Trades Council. 
 

Lisa has extensive knowledge and experience working with the Labor Unions that represent 
employees operating or constructing the agency’s transit facilities.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
April Sims, President 
asims@wslc.org  
 
 
cc: Lisa Bogardus, Assistant Executive Secretary Seattle BCTC 
 Dow Constantine, Sound Transit Board Chair 
 Goran Sparrman, Interim CEO  

Chris Elwell, Acting Executive Director-Labor Relations 
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